"Congressman Heller supports renewable energy development in Nevada and believes it has the potential to be a growing industry in the state. Since coming to Congress, he has supported federal policies such as tax credits and a renewable portfolio standard that promote the production of renewable energy in our country.  Today, it is unclear what the final outcome will be for federal funding for the remainder of this year.  However, the federal government must stop spending money it does not have and it is necessary to evaluate what the best role for the federal government is in encouraging growth in this industry," said Stewart Bybee, Congressman Heller’s Communications Director. 
